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County Administrator’s Report
Board of Supervisors Meeting
January 24, 2017

Board of Supervisors Strategic Planning Retreat — The Board of Supervisors Strategic
Planning Retreat is scheduled for January 27-28 in the Board room. This two day retreat
will offer an opportunity for Board members and staff to review and clarify roles and
expectations, discuss various policies, and refine the priorities of County leadership.

White Run Reservoir Impoundment Project — Property acquisition and water rate analysis
are continuing. Upon completion of the rate analysis, the next in the series of
community information sessions will be scheduled to discuss the County’s regulatory,
financing and construction options.

Budget/Finance - Budget requests have been received from all agencies and staff is

developing expense and revenue estimates to be presented to the Board for
consideration.

VDOT SMART Scale — The County’s most recent application to the VDOT SMART scale
program, the Rt. 670 Connector Road, has now been recommended for full funding and
is headed to the CTB for final approval. The Rt. 29/607 intersection reconstruction work
is anticipated to begin in the spring (2017). The Rt. 29/33 intersection reconstruction has

been approved and is in the preliminary planning stage, with construction expected in
2023.

Preddy Creek Road Safety Study — In light of recent events including a fatal accident on
Preddy Creek Road, a stakeholders group is being organized to address the safety related
issues on Preddy Creek Road. The first meeting of the group is scheduled for February 7.

Broadband Committee — A broadband committee has been organized to review the issue

of how to expand broadband service in the County. The first meeting of the group is
scheduled for January 25.
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Stanardsville Downtown Revitalization — The downtown revitalization group has
developed a draft agreement between the Town and County to allow access to the
County Administration property for the purpose of constructing a grant funded pavilion
and farmers market structure. The draft is under review and is due to DHCD by February
14,

Greene County Historical Society — A final draft of a lease agreement has been completed
that would allow the GCHS to lease the old jail building as a museum and interpretive
exhibit space. The lease will be presented to the Board in February for consideration.

GO Virginia Initiative — The Central Virginia Partnership for Economic Development has
taken the lead role in organizing members of business, education and government
sectors from throughout the Thomas Jefferson and Rappahannock planning districts to
form a GO Virginia Regional Council 9, which will serve as the lead authority in the review
and approval of projects funded by the GO Virginia Initiative.

Board of Supervisors Appeal — A decision is expected to be handed down on January 27 in
the matter of the Board’s appeal of the BZA decision to overturn the Zoning
Administrator’s determination that the zoning ordinance does not allow an indoor
recreational facility with restaurant and music venues on the subject property.



